



2 November 2020

Responsible Campers Association

Via email: responsiblecampersassoc@yahoo.com

Dear

Response to official information request for: 'Could you please provide some facts around how much the granting of this exemption has cost the rate- payers of Porirua?'

I refer to your request for official information received 19 October 2020, relating to the reasoning behind Council's decision to grant an exemption (under the Camping-Grounds Regulations 1985) to the NZMCA for their private motor camp, at Plimmerton. We have processed your request under the Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act (LGOIMA) 1987.

We note your comments not accepting Council's explanation of the reasoning to grant the exemption.

Council does not see a need to review this decision.

The information you requested is enclosed.

A Resource Consent application was made and processed at a cost of \$537.88. This was paid by the applicant. Officer time for Environmental Health Officer processing of the permit exemption totalled administration time of approximately \$150.

If you wish to discuss this decision with us, please feel free to contact James Single, Manager Monitoring and Compliance.

Ngā mihi

Wendy Walker
Chief Executive

Kaiwhakahaere Matua

